
April 5, 2025 

Kentucky Public Service Commission 

P.O. Box 615 

211 Sower Boulevard 

Frankfort, Kentucky 40602-0615 

Dear Commissioners: 

RECEIVED

APR O 9 2025 

PUBLIC SERVICE
COMMISSION 

The undersigned customers of Kentucky Utilities have experienced several extended power outages 

in the past year with slow restoration of service. Multi-day outages were experienced during Tropical 

Storm Helene (2024) and Winter Storm Blair (2025). This neighborhood experienced much longer 

restoration periods than many other neighborhoods in both events. 

According to one neighbor's record, one circuit in this neighborhood has experienced at least 20 

non-momentary power outages in the past five years, which substantially exceeds outage levels 

reported by KU for its system-level reliability, presumably, KU's reliability targets. This level of 

unreliability extends back at least a decade, suggesting that KU has systemically neglected to 

properly maintain the distribution system serving some of its customers. 

One feeder segment, serving 43 customers on the block between Jessalin and Blueberry from 

Bellefonte to Heather, and also some customers on the block bounded by Glendover, Heather, and 

Jessalin, has been particularly problematic. Most of the signers of this letter are served by this 

feeder segment. 

In a recent incident on February 16, 2025, according to contemporaneous data from LGE/KU's 

outage information, that feeder segment lost power for about five hours beginning at 4:50 am. 

Initially, the outage information reported that power would be restored by 8:30 am. After that time, 

the outage information was reportedly being "reassessed." However, one customer surveyed the 

affected area twice during the outage period and spoke to other pedestrians - no LGE/KU crews 

were sighted by anyone. That customer attempted to reach a customer service agent to verify that 

the outage had not been forgotten, but remained on hold for well over an hour because, according 

to the hold message, "representatives were busy helping other customers." This incident raises 

questions about what work was required to restore service for this small outage, why it took so long, 

and the accuracy (or usefulness) of KU's real-time outage information. 

Later on the same day, there was a second outage lasting about an hour. Then on February 19, 

2025, there was a third outage for several hours affecting the same 43 customers. At the end of this 

outage, a single bucket truck was spotted leaving the area where the network feeder appears to be 

supplied by a neighborhood distribution circuit, with the truck appearing to have just one or two 

crew members. To the non-expert viewing the level of response to the February outages, it would 

appear that crews were dispatched to restore circuit breakers that had tripped and nothing more 

than that. 

To address our concerns, affected residents request that the Kentucky Public Service Commission 

direct Kentucky Utilities to provide information in electronic format (worksheets, pdf files, etc.), as 

follows: 
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